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Shag Rag                  Burlington Shag Club 

     Incorporated 1985 
  www.burlingtonshagclub.com 

    
    May 2006 
                                 
From the Prez, 
                                                                          

    Hello, Shaggers.  Easter is here and Spring has Sprung.  SOS is 
around the corner and all is well.  The SOS parade day is on the 2nd 
weekend of SOS and all members should come out and cheer on the float 
participants.  Our April Business meeting was well attended and very 
informative.  Just goes to show how a lot of you are interested in the 
decision-making aspect of your club. 
 
Our Area Shag Club Party Luau is coming up on June the 10th and there 
has already been a lot of interest and again the Entertainment 
Committee is preparing for a great party.  The Workshop is getting 
closer and preparations are in full speed.  As you can see, there is a lot 
happening in the coming months, plan to participate and support the 
club and it’s functions, after all it’s your club!  Can’t wait to get to the 
Beach.  Hope to see all of you at SOS and remember don’t drink and 
drive. 
 
Shaggin’, because we love to! 
 
 
 

Ronnie Gregory 
windmill@triad.rr.com 

 
                               
 

President: Ronnie Gregory 585-1118 
Vice-President: Rick Wolfe 222-1363 
Secretary: Evelyn Turner 584-3451 
Treasurer: Mary Gregory 585-1118 

Newsletter Editor: Sheila Walker 227-8029 
Webmaster: Mary Gregory 584-1118 

 
 

Membership Renewal Information 
It’s that time again! 

 

Renewals should be given to Evelyn Turner or to the Membership 
Committee or mailed to the Burlington Shag Club, PO Box 1174, 
Burlington, NC 27216.  The cost of the BSC Card is still only 
$15.00.  You can also order your 2006 SOS Card at the same time for 
only $30.00. 
 

Also, please use either the membership form in this newsletter of 
print the membership form from the website, 
(www.burlingtonshagclub.com).  We need to update our roster with 
correct information and if you will complete all applicable 
information and send it in, it will be much easier and greatly 
appreciated.  We would also like for all of the Hall of Fame Members 
and Past Presidents to complete a form and submit it as well.  Even 
though they have a lifetime membership with no renewal charges, 
this will insure that the needed information is up to date. 
 

Thank you, 
Membership Committee 
_______________________________________________________ 
 
   S.O.S. Membership Application 
    Please Print 
Memberships are for the Calendar Year. 
 

Name(s):_________________________Male:___Female__ 
 
Street  Address:___________________________________ 
 
City,____________________________Sate,________  
 
Zip:__________________Email Address:__________ 
Phone:___________ 
 
Were you an SOS member in 2005? Yes:___No:___ 
 

In order to receive your SOS membership card for $30, you 
must be a member of the shag club.  Please complete the 
above form and turn it in with your check (payable to 
BSC). 

 
 



 

 

2006 Committee Chairs 
 

DJ………………………………………………Kim Caldwell 
Entertainment………………………………...Brenda Smith 
Golf Tournament………………………….Chuck Upchurch    
                                                                          & Clint Sharpe 
Hall of Fame………………………………...Judy Satterfield 
Membership………………………………….Kent Bradsher 
Newsletter…………………………………….Sheila Walker 
Nomination……………………………………....Bob Maccia 
Sunshine/Remembrance...……………….....Carol Pettigrew 
Telephone…………………………………….…Butch Dowd 

 
Minutes of April Business Meeting - April 7, 2006 

Submitted by Evelyn Turner 
 
Meeting Attendees:  
Peg Hansen Jonnie Ellington Louise Flanigan
Betty Honeycutt Jackie Hallaman Fred Hallaman
Denise Upchurch Chuck Upchurch Lesia Baker
Angie Sharpe              Clint Sharpe Jimmy Lynch  
Mary Ann Lynch        Debbie Wolfe David Satterfield 
Judy Satterfield          Butch Dowd                     Steve Pettigrew 
Carol Pettigrew          Peggy Childress Susan McKinney 
Larry Jordan              Sue Ward Chip Caldwell 
Pam Hord                    David Tuttle Polly Tuttle 
Rick Wolfe                   Evelyn Turner                Stephanie West 
Jim West                      Fran Bonkowski Steve McHone 
Mary Gregory Ronnie Gregory 
 
1.   Ronnie opened the meeting at 8:10 p.m.  He explained the change 
of dates because of Easter weekend.  He advised that the Telephone 
Committee was used to advise members of the change. 
2.  Secretary's Report - Currently 198 members.  Minutes of the 
March business meeting printed in the newsletter were approved and 
stand. 
3.  Treasury Report - $4,880.35.  A printed report was handed out to 
members present.  A treasury report for the upcoming ACSC 
Summer Workshop will be available at the next meeting. 
4.  Ronnie asked members to sign the book "Shag".  He explained 
the E-bay information again and how the proceeds would be used.  
Asked members to also fill out the questionnaire.   
5.  Christmas Float - Ronnie spoke with Judy Lindley who is 
checking our information on the Burlington and Graham Christmas 
parades.  Judy said it was too early to obtain information from the 
city, but she will continue to pursue it.  



6.  SOS Spring Parade Float - Pam McHone has t-shirts to sell - 
$10.00 if you are not riding on the float and $20 if you are riding.  
This will offset cost of the float.  Shirts will be available up to parade 
time.  See Pam to purchase one and you need to pay her by April 
14th.  Ronnie said members have been working very hard on this 
float.  Any member who wants to participate should contact Baxter 
Sellars or Brenda Smith.  Jim West gave a brief description of the 
float.  Ronnie invited members to come to his house on Saturday 
afternoons to not only see the work in progress, but to donate some 
time to this fun project.   
7.  As a reminder, there will be not be a DJ for April 21 or 28 
due to SOS.  
8.  To plan early, the Free Pour for Fall SOS was discussed.  Voted 
on and passed were the following:  A Free Pour will be held the first 
Saturday of Fall SOS (September 16th); $500 will be allocated; and it 
will be held at the O.D. Arcade.  Exact time will be announced later.   
9.  BSC "Area" Luau Party - June 10th - Moose Lodge.  All 
information is on our web site.  Ronnie said that Raleigh Shag Club 
has already advised him that they will be bringing a busload. 
10.  Steve McHone told us that Bogey's Sports bar will be having a 
golf tournament at Shamrock Golf Course on April 22nd.  Steve 
asked that members of our shag club support this if possible.  
11.  Louise Flanigan advised that Alamance County Special 
Olympics had their Spring Games last week and an award was given 
to the Burlington Shag Club for our continuing support.   
12.  Steppin' Out Shaggin' Shag Club in Eden has their golf 
tournament scheduled for May 6th.  Ronnie encouraged members to 
support their club's tournament if possible.  
13.  Eno Beach Shag Club "Area" Party is scheduled for May 20th.  
50's Sock Hop theme.  Please see Denise Upchurch if you want to ride 
on the bus.  She needs to know by May 12th.  Jim West said this was 
a fun trip and everyone should attend.  There will be information on 
our web site and in the newsletter.  DJs will be the Jellyrolls.  
14.  Mary Gregory gave a report on the ACSC Summer 
Workshop.  Plans are moving along well.  Members need to 
go ahead and fill our registration forms and send their 
money in.  There will be five different free pours, sponsored 
by our club, Winston Salem Shag Club, and Steppin' Our 
Shaggin' Shag Club from Eden.  All free pours and food will 
be at the Ramada Inn, the host hotel.  Mary advised the 
Ramada is almost booked (editor's note: as of press time, the 
Ramada Inn is full).  La Quinta is offering rooms at the same 
rate of $55 per night; Best Western is booking rooms at $75  

 
 
                          

                               
 
 
 
  
              
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                 
 
To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows:   

       Size    One-half year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 
 

To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as follows: 
 

        Size    One-half Year  Full Year 
 

Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 

If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward it to Mary Gregory as soon as 
possible.  Mary will place it on the website and forward it to the editor of the 
newsletter for printing.   
 

If you would like to advertise with us, there is space available.  
Contact the newsletter editor, or one of the club officers and we 
will be happy to set up whichever type of advertising you prefer. 
Newsletter Editor:  Sheila Walker 336-227-8029 
President: Ronnie Gregory 336-585-1118 
Vice-President: Rick Wolff 336-222-1363 
Secretary: Evelyn Turner 336-584-3451 
Treasurer & Webmaster: Mary Gregory 336-585-1118 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

per night.  Denise, registration chairman, said forms were 
coming in from all over now and that cutoff is at 800 so be 
sure to send in your form early.  She also asked for help with 
photography.  Butch Dowd needs help with door duty.  Rick 
Wolfe (hospitality) said all free pours and hors d'ouvres 
would be inside.  He has a list of items for members to 
volunteer to bring - please see Rick if you can help.  Jim 
asked about some of the prizes for the weekend and Mary 
said those are still in the works.  
15.  By-Laws - A draft of proposed changes was passed out at the last 
meeting.  Ronnie said Sheila advised a special meeting date would be 
set at the May business meeting.  These items will take too long for a 
regular business meeting.  
16.  Jackie Hallaman told us that Chuck Clodfelter had such a good 
time as our DJ a few weeks ago that he has invited everyone to a 
beach party on the second Friday of SOS in front of Ocean Bay 
condos.   
17.  The 50/50 drawing winner was Mary Gregory - $60.  
18.  Next business meeting is scheduled for May 19th.  
19.  With no further business to discuss, Ronnie closed the meeting at 
 
The next Burlington shag Club Business meeting will be May 19, 2006 at 
8:00PM at Ramada Inn Burlington.  Room for meeting TBA. 

 
 
 

April 7, 2006 Treasury Report 
 

Balance on 3/17/06       =      $5,581.76 
+ Total Deposits Made:  $671.00 

- Total Expenses  $1,372.41 
= Balance on 4/07/2006 $4,880.35 

 
 
 

NC Shag Tag  
 
You can go to the NC Shag Tag web site www.ncshag@yahoo.com  to 
get information and to download an application to order your tag.    
 
 

Current Membership    !!!!         
    198   



 
 

 
 
May     June 

05/01 Robin Anderson   06/02 Connie Sharpe 
05/03 Sheila Bishop   06/04 David Robertson 
05/03 Thomas Rich   06/06 Ken Hovatter 
05/05 Diane Robins   06/06 Glenda White 
05/06 Jimmy Lynch   06/10 Taz Atteridge 
05/06 Louie Madden   06/11 Evelyn Hardy 
05/08 Betty Honeycutt   06/16 Charlie Gregory 
05/10 Ed Smith   06/19 Marge Hatley 
05/12 Don McKinney   06/22  Randy Sykes  
05/12 Brent Swain   06/23 Anne Baker 
05/15 Shirley Chambers   06/23 Tripp Turner 
05/21 Vernon Boggs   06/24 Cathy Kilgore 
05/23 Michael Hutcherson  06/26 Penny Simmons 
05/23 Larry Jordan   06/29 Dennis Melton 
05/27 Baxter Sellars   06/29 Lorna Shively 
05/28 Cheryl Dainelson   06/30 Jackie Hallaman 
05/29 Donna Campbell 
05/30 Jeanette Puckette 

 

                       
 

Randy Sykes 
 

Congratulations on joining the best Shag Club in the 
Association.  We hope that you will join in and become a very 
active in your new club and get to know all of you new 
family. 

 
From all of your new Shag Family we wish to welcome you to the best 
Shag Club around. 

                   
 

              

                  MAY 19, 2006 
                         8:00 PM  
                      Ramada Inn 
 

If you have any issues or concerns to be discussed, please bring them to the 
business meeting to be presented.  With the help of your fellow members all 
issues and concerns can be resolved. 
             
 
                                                                                      

                         
 
 

                           



         

  

       Sunshine News! 
 

• Judy Smith’s Mother passed away. 
• Tammy Allen has been sick. 
• Dave Robinson has been sick.  

 
Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and 
prayers during their time of sickness and or grief.  We look forward to seeing you 
guys back at the club and doing what you do best…Shagging with your friends. 
 
For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee 
for any reason, please contact Carol Pettigrew-committee chair, and Mary 
Gregory-web master.   
 
To reach Carol Pettigrew--- 
Phone…….449-6903  
E-mail… carol.pettigrew@alamance.cc.nc.us 
Address: Carol Pettigrew 
Adminstrative Assistant 
Alamance Community College 
Graham, NC 27253 
Office phone: 336-506-4149 
Fax Number: 336-506-4342  
 
 
Carol has asked that if you know of anyone who needs to be placed on the 
sunshine list, to please let her know.  Do not assume that someone you told 
in the club will forward the information to her.  All ways to get in touch with 
Carol Pettigrew is listed above.  You may always go to the web site and click 
on her email address and type in your addition.  If we all work together, no 
one should be left out or forgotten. 

 
To Reach Mary Gregory… 
Go to the web site and you may email her of call her at 336-538-1118.  She 
will also need the same information you give to Carol so she can update the 
website.  Again, do not assume that the information will be passed on.  We 
all need to do our part.  

 
 
 
 
 

                        Parade 
In 2003 first place was brought home with the Crabs! 
In 2004 first place was brought home as they Boogied with the Shotguns! 
In 2005 first place was brought home after they let the Dogs Out! 
In 2006 La Dee Dah!  First place was brought back home once again! 
    

1-2-3-4 Years in a Row! 
 
Our initial plan to use the SOS float entry to advertise our upcoming 
ACSC/SOS workshop turned into an all out effort to show just how 
resourceful our members really are.  In addition to all the character 
costumes (a Banker, Prisoners, Millionaires, a Conductor, and “Take a 
Chance”, there were large paper machete top hats, hand made by our 
members during our float workshops, large red and white dice for extra 
flare, and stands that were records with the song title, La De Dah, and 
recording artist, The Holiday Band, all of which were intended to accent 
our main decoration, a larger than life spinning box decorated with the 
SHAG-OPOLY Board and our SHAG-OPOLY Logo.  According to 
several by-stander comments, it was truly something to behold when the 
Burlington Shag Club float came bouncing down the road full of energy!  
Oh, how about our traveling “6 Pack”!  Those guys were great!  Their 
routines along the way were hilarious!  The crowd truly responded to 
every aspect of our float from beginning to end.   
 
We were again very fortunate to have sponsors for our float entry.  
Stearns Ford, Huey’s Restaurant and Oyster Bar, The Holiday Band, 
and Famous Treasures backed us and we displayed their signs proudly 
on each side of the float.  In addition to the pledge of $700 from the club, 
each member that participated paid a $20 rider fee, which covered the 
theme T-Shirts, Top Hats, throw items and bags.  We also sold T-Shirts 
to members in our club as well as to others who are not members for $10 
each.  All those who were fortunate enough to get one of this year’s 
shirts wore them proudly throughout Parade day on Saturday at SOS.  
 
It was the dedication of all the participants that made this year’s entry 
such a success.  Each one of the participants gave up their Saturday 
mornings and afternoons from February on, to offer up their help in 
getting the float props created. This is just another example of the 
members’ commitment to the activities of our club. We are so fortunate 
to have such resourceful people within our ranks.  We even had our own 
great photographers, that walked with us and took many great 
memories for us to look back on.   I am so proud of you all. Once again, 
we have shown our support in SOS with our involvement in the Spring 
Safari Parade and our efforts have paid off as well!  I believe we will see 
a spike in interest in attending our Workshop in July as a result of our 
choice in theme, which was our intended goal.   



 
Thanks again to all the wonderful people in our club and the sponsors 
who supported this year’s Float.  Whether you donated monies, cheered 
us on, purchased this year’s T-shirt, or actually participated, we could 
not have been as successful as we were, if not for you!  

YOU ALL ARE THE GREATEST! 

Respectfully submitted,   
Baxter Sellars and Brenda Smith 
SOS Parade Float Co-Chairman 
 

 
  
 
 
                
                            
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

PUZZLE PAGE 
                           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     Steve Pettigrew, Carol Pettigrew, Debbie Wolfe, Rick Wolfe 

                                    
Congratulations! To Gail Jordan, she guessed and emailed the 
right answer within just a few days after the Shag Rag came out. 

 

 
 

 
 

May 5, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Brent Lloyd 
May 12, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Sammy Rhoden  
May 19, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in 
the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Gene Briles 
May 20, 2006 
ENO Beach Area Shag Club Party in Durham, NC..at The Tavern(New Hope 
Commons I-40 & 15-501) 2nd Annual "Fabulous 50's Sock - Hop" Prizes for 
Best Dressed - 50's Style --- from 8:00pm to 1:00am -- $5.00 per person; 
Food provided.......DJ is Jerry Burrage..........For more information call 
Chigger Woods at 919-477-3207 or email at shagginwoods@aol.com    
May 26, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is David Tuttle  
June 2, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA  
June 9, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA  
June 10, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Area Shag Club Party" Hawaiian 
Luau!Location will be at the Moose Lodge.....from 8:00pm to 
1:00am......$1.75 Beer and Setups....; Brown Bagging allowed.....Heavy 
Hors D Ouvres ...Dress Hawaiian Style.....$5.00 per person.....For more 
information call Brenda Smith at 226-6342 or email us at 
windmill@triad.rr.com....Also Click Here for the Flyer................   DJ is 
Jim Waye 
June 16, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's in 
the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is TBA 
June 23, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 
PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA  
June 30, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 



PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA 
 
 
Burlington Shag Club By-Laws Special Meeting 

 
During the March business meeting, a draft copy of the by-laws was 
distributed to each member present.  Each member has been ask to 
review the draft and make any changes they wish to have discussed at 
the up coming discussion meeting for the possible approval of said by-
laws.  If you were not present during this meeting and did not receive 
your copy, please contact me to make arrangements to pick up your 
copy.  There will not be any distributed via the US mail. Please keep up 
with your copy and bring it with you to the meeting.  There will not be 
extra copies for you at the meeting.   
 
The date for the discussion meeting has been set for June 2, 2006.  The 
meeting will be held at Ramada Inn.  The location at Ramada Inn will be 
available at a later date.  Please make every effort to attend this meeting.  
It was scheduled on a Friday night to make it convenient for everyone.  
You come to the club on Friday nights, this night you will need to arrive 
at 8:00 pm instead of 9:00 pm. 
 
Please make sure that you bring your copy with you, and that you have 
taken the time to review your copy and have marked the areas you feel 
need more attention.  This meeting will end promptly at 9:00 pm, no 
exceptions!   
 
Thank you, 
Sheila Walker, By-Laws committee Chair 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

A Note of Thanks From Tammy Allen 
 
Thank you for all your help…. 
……You couldn’t know how much it meant! 

Thank You 
 

Dear Shag Members, 
 

     I want to tell you how much I appreciate 
your thoughtfulness in my time of illness.  It 
has been hard, but your kindness really made 
my day!  Thanks again to the best shag club in 
existence! 

Tammy Allen 



                                                        


